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December 5, 2002 

Chancellor William Muse 
East Carolina University 
Spilman Building 

Dear Dr. Muse: 

On December 3, 2002, the Faculty Senate adopted the following resolutions for 
your consideration. 

02-39 Curriculum matters contained in the minutes of October 24, 2002, and 
November 14, 2002, Committee meetings (attachments 1 and 2). 

02-40 New paragraph added to the ECU Undergraduate Catalog, Section 5: 
Academic Regulations, Subsection: General Requirements for Graduation 
to read as follows: “The university does not award degrees solely because 
a student successfully completed the required courses. Violations of the 
student Code of Conduct, including both academic and nonacademic 
violations, may result in a degree not being awarded. For example, when 
the student has disciplinary charges pending, the degree may be withheld 
or the awarding of ihe degree may be delayed.” 

02-42 Revised University Athletics Committee charge to include the addition of 
the “Senior Associate Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs” as an ex- 
officio member without vote, but with all other parliamentary privileges. 

02-43 Proposed Parking Plan Resolution (attachment 3). 

In addition, the Faculty Senate approved the following resolutions that do not 
require your approval at this time. 

02-38 Rejection of the curriculum matters contained in the minutes of the 
October 29, 2002, University Curriculum Committee meeting. Those 
courses in Math, English and History being transferred to the School of 
Education should retain the old prefixes. All courses should go through 
the appropriate curriculum committee process before action will be taken 
by the Faculty Senate. Those courses that failed the normal process of 
approval are given temporary approval for the Spring semester of 2003. 

East Carolina University is a constituent institution of the University of North Carolina. An Equal Oppertunity/Affirmative Action Employer.  
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02-41 2003-2004 Faculty Senate and Agenda Committee Meeting Dates. 

Thank you for your consideration of the above mentioned resolutions. 

Sincerely, 

S74 Mere 
Sabb Moniean 
* Chair of the Faculty 

lal 

attachments 

Cc: distributed via email: 
Faculty Officers 
William Swart, Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs 
Michael Lewis, Vice Chancellor for Health Sciences 
Tom Feldbush, Vice Chancellor for Research, Economic Development 

and Community Engagement 

 



Faculty Senate Resolution #02-43 
Approved by the Faculty Senate: December 3, 2002 
Approved by the Chancellor: pending 

WHEREAS, parking operations at East Carolina University must be self-sufficient, and 

WHEREAS, the current proposal has been created based on certain assumptions among 
these being: 
1. An oversell ratio in Zones A and B of approximately 1.1. 
2. The anticipation of no changes in the parking fees for a four-year period. 
3. Spaces reserved for those with disabilities will not change from the current 

plan in terms of quantity and location. 
4. Enforcement practices adequate to ensure operational objectives. 
5. Transportation enhancements necessary to support an increase in remote 

parking. 

6. Faculty and staff have a preference when permits are issued in Zones A and 
B. 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Faculty Senate is in general agreement with the 
plan proposed at the November 5, 2002, Faculty Senate meeting, and that such agreement is 
based on the assumptions presented in that plan, some of which are enumerated above. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Faculty Senate requests that the plan be modified in 
the following respects: 

1. Provide retired faculty with a free Zone A permit in a manner similar to current practice. 

2. Given the stated goal of providing readily available parking, explicitly provide that: 

a. the oversell ratio in Zone A and B will not exceed a ratio of 1.1, and 

b. parking fees will remain constant over a 4 year period, and 

c. Certain lots east of Founders Drive and surrounding the Jenkins Building not be opened 
to other University registered vehicles until 6:30 p.m. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Senior Associate Vice Chancellor for Administration 
and Finance, responsible for Campus Operations, provide an annual report concerning 
Parking and Traffic matters, including parking lot shuttle services, to the Faculty Senate each 
year at their January meeting. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Faculty Senate urge the Chancellor to accelerate 
efforts to create a public transportation system that effectively combines the SGA system and 
that of the City of Greenville.  


